Our Team

Minister: Rev. Dr. Aubrey J. Botha

519-620-4415 aubrey@cpcmail.ca

<u>aubrey@cpcmail.ca</u>

Family Pastor: Timothy Gibb

519-505-2396 tim@cpcmail.ca

Minister in Association: Rev. Dr. Wayne Dawes

Music Director: Brad Paddock

paddock.bm@gmail.com

Choir Director: Gwen Darling

gwen@cpcmail.ca

Office Administrator: Debbie McKevitt

office@cpcmail.ca

Office Hours:

Mon- Friday, 9.30 am - 12.30pm

Large Print Sunday Service Bulletins are available at the main entrance



@CentralChurchCa



7, Queen's Square Cambridge, ON N1S 1H4 (519) 623-1080 centralchurchcambridge.ca

November 11, 2018 10.00am, Remembrance Day

Welcome and Announcements

Prayer

Worship:

Build your kingdom here

All who are thirsty

Worthy is the Lamb

Prayer

Message Rev. Dr. Aubrey J. Botha

Prayer (As the Deer – Praise Choir)

We Remember:

Music ministry Let there be peace on earth (Praise

choir)

Act of Remembrance George Barrie

Moment of Silence The Lord's Prayer O, Canada (833)

Offering: 330:1,2,4,6 - O God, our help in ages

past

Closing song: Praise the king of glory

Benediction

Children are encouraged to join us in Kidzone following "All who are thirsty"



In the name of our Lord Jesus Christ, we welcome all who come to worship with us today. Visitors are invited to sign the guest book in the foyer. Please join us after the service for coffee/tea & fellowship.

SERVICE AT CENTRAL

Greeters for today: Janice Pengelly &

Kathy Chatterton

Greeters for next week: Cindy & Scott Chatham

THIS COMING WEEK AT CENTRAL

Lyrical Dance Practice	Today	After Service
Bells of Peace	"	5.00pm
Snr & Jnr Youth	ű	6.30pm
Alpha	Monday	6.15pm
Worship	Tuesday	7.00pm
M&O meeting	"	7.00pm
Prayer Group	ű	7.30pm
Ministers Bible Study	Thursday	7.00pm
Choir	"	7.30pm
Women's Bible Study	Friday	10.00am
Board & Session meeting	Saturday	9.00am
KW Symphony	Saturday	8.00pm
Sunday Night at Central	Sunday	7.00pm



Nursery: Infants –3 years old

Kidzone: Ages 3– grade 4

Kidzone meets during the service in the fellowship hall. We engage in large group worship and teaching then break off into age based small groups for discussion and activities. Children can be picked up after the service from their small group Classrooms.

Ages 3 –5 classroom next to the Nursery

Grades 1-2 classroom opposite Minister's office

Grades 3-4 In the Riverside Loft (above library)

Accessibility Workshop November 25, 2018

Have you ever wondered the best way to help a person with a disability or how to ensure that everyone feels included and welcome? If you have not yet attended this workshop and you contribute to the life and work of this congregation as a greeter, usher, group leader, elder, board member, Kidzone helper/teacher, nursery volunteer, Alpha leader, coffee server or staff, plan to come to the workshop on Sunday Nov.25 in the parlour after the morning worship service. The 2 hour workshop is open to everyone and there is no charge. Please let Timothy or Debbie in the office know if you plan to attend

Lyrical Dance Group

Lyrical Dance Group practice every Sunday after the worship service in the sanctuary.

Hospital Visits

Visits will be conducted by Kay Mattear for the month of November

UPCOMING EVENTS

Lyrical Dance	Nov 18th	After Service
Sunday Night at Central	"	7.00pm
Snr Youth	ű	6.30pm
Alpha	Nov 19th	6.15pm
Nairn Taylor	Nov 20th	2.00pm
Worship	"	7.00pm
Prayer Group	"	7.30pm
Small Group Leader	Nov 21st	6.30pm
Ministers Bible Study	Nov 22nd	7.00pm
Choir	u	7.30pm
Women's Bible Study	Nov 23rd	10.00am
Camp Kintail	Nov 23th -25th	
Refugee Committee Brunch	Nov 24th	9.30am
Lesotho Sunday	Nov 25th	10.00am
Accessibility Workshop	"	u

Church Envelopes for 2019 are now available in the Narthex! Please pick up your box as soon as possible. Those who don't have a box assigned and would like one, should contact the office.





The Intermediate Christian Home -our newest outreach project-

What is our newest outreach project?

In 2017 the Missions and Outreach Committee was approached by Valerie Cleland and Irene MacDonald with a small outreach project that they wanted to launch as a small care group at Central.

The project would involve each volunteer providing a hot main dish for about six homeless men **ONLY ONCE** in the **ENTIRE YEAR** at the Intermediate Christian Home, a registered charity run by co-founders Richard and Mirella Martin and situated in downtown Galt at 148 Grand Ave. S. This would provide a respite opportunity for the co-founders of ONE MEAL PER MONTH.2018 proved to be a great success and we sincerely thank all those who contributed a meal for this project. We plan to continue this project throughout 2019.

What is the Intermediate Christian Home?

The Intermediate Christian Home has been welcoming homeless men since 2003. "Residents are inspired to make lifestyle changes in order to support mental health wellness and prevent recurring homelessness." They "collaborate with medical professionals and social services in each man's best interest" but "recognize that only God can change the human heart and transform lives!" The Home provides an "opportunity to explore the Christian faith and face personal struggles". Central is often visited by some of the Home's clients.

How can you help?

Sign up on a sheet in our kitchen to provide two basic casseroles (~9 x 13-inch dishes) such as chili, Shepherd's pie, sloppy joes, meatballs in spaghetti sauce, chicken in mushroom soup, etc. for a month of your choice. Please contact Valerie Cleland for more information. She will contact you as needed.

Meals on Wheels

The meals on wheel programme has a volunteer opportunity available for delivery of meals in the Cambridge area.

Contact Katie McLeod @ 519-772-8787

World War I

George Stanley Batters, Alberta Regiment – Canadian Infantry June 9, 1917

Robert Pedon Bell Canadian Machine Gun Corps October 2, 1918

William Cassels Buchanan Canadian Engineers July 31, 1915

Thos Duncan Clara Canadian Machine Gun Corps March 29, 1917

Henry Corbett Canadian Engineers November 15, 1919

Archie McAuley Crawford, Western Ont Reg – Canadian Infantry Oct13, 1915

Robert Alexander Goudy Canadian Engineers September 27, 1918

Robert Murray McCheyne Gray Sask Regiment – Canadian Infantry Sept 30, 1918

Thomas Neill Western Ont Reg – Canadian Infantry August 21, 1917

James Gordon Potts Can Expeditionary Force, Canadian Infantry August 19, 1916

Leonard Stanley Smith Canadian Army Dental Corps November 26, 1917

J Stewart

Owen McIlwraith Turnbull Royal Air Force September 21, 1918

Robert Weir Canadian Engineers, October 15,1918

Allan Archibald Wilson Eastern Ont Reg – Canadian Infantry August 10, 1918

John Richard Wilson Central Ont Regiment – Canadian Infantry

October 26, 1918 Interred in Mount View Cemetery,

World War II

Alexander Marshal Ballantyne Royal Canadian Regiment May 17, 1944

John Alexander Ferguson Highland Light Infantry of Canada May 27,1946

A Hunter

George Ian Mackay, Royal Can Air Force – 427 Squadron March 25, 1944

Robert James McCormick Highland Light Infantry of Canada July 8, 1944

Gordon Ralph Miles Royal Can Regiment – 431 Squadron July 29,1944

Paul Peters Royal Canadian Reg - 300 (Polish) Squadron August 26, 1944

J P Rose

"They shall not grow old as we who are left grow old, age shall not weary them as the years condemn. At the going down of the sun and in the morning we will remember them."



The Ennis Sisters, will perform at Central Presbyterian Church on Friday, December 14th @7pm. Doors open 6.15pm. Tickets are \$35.00 and are available via their website http://theennissisters.com/site/shows/ Note that Central is hosting only, tickets are available online only.



Baby Shower for Elrey Botha Viljoen is being hosted on December 2 from 1:30-4pm at Central church, in the Hall. Please understand this is not an open house. If you are interested in joining us, please RSVP to padock.clv@gmail.com or call

Carrie at(226) 972-7687. I need to confirm numbers by November 25. A baby register is available at Babies r Us. A light lunch and dessert will be served.

Grace to Gloryland

We wish to thank all our many volunteers and supporters who attended the Grace to Gloryland Concert here at Central on Oct. 20. Thanks to you we were able to raise \$6,024.71 which we will report in December on how the funds are to be shared.

Small Group Leader Meeting - Weds, Nov 21 at 6:30 p.m.

Calling all small group leaders! Please join us for a one hour social meeting on Wednesday, November 21 from 6:30 - 7:30 pm at the church. Meet other small group leaders and your small group leadership team. Hear about the vision for Central's small group ministry. Coffee provided! Contact Jennifer Smith for more details at ikadrowsky@gmail.com.

Rugged Hands Camp Kintail Weekend November 23-25

Men- teens and older please join Rugged Hands work and men's retreat weekend coming Friday November 23rd evening to Sunday 25th lunchtime. Camp Kintail is a beautiful Presbyterian church children's camp on Lake Huron. This is a great weekend to get to know some other men you attend Central with as well as support a great camp. Please talk to Scott Mc Hardy or Ed or email Scott at ruggedhands@cpcmail.ca

SIGN UP for our Annual Christmas Potluck Supper

Nov. 25

Our annual Congregational Christmas Potluck Supper will be held on Sunday Nov. 25 at 6:00 p.m. to be followed by a music program organized by Gwen Darling, our choir director.

Each Sunday there will be a sheet on a table in the hall to sign up and let us know how many people are coming and what kind of dish you will bring - a main dish, salad or



dessert. This will give our committee an idea of how many to prepare for and provide a great variety of dishes.

Is baking desserts one of your talents?



Our Sunday Night at Central on Sunday Nov. 18 at 7:00 p.m. is a musical variety night full of talent both from Central and our community. At intermission we are providing refreshments and would appreciate any donations of desserts such as cakes, pies, squares, loaves and cookies. Here is a chance to impress us with

some of your favourite recipes.

All funds raised form a freewill offering will go entirely towards our mission projects here at Central. If you can help, please contact Denise McClellan 519-658-5857or dmcclell@uoguelph.ca.

AN INVITATION..... and a little bit of HISTORY.....



In March 1924 at the invitation of Mrs. Hamilton the **Flower Guild of Central** was formed. The duty of the Guild was to supply and arrange flowers in the church sanctuary for the Sunday services. The Guild has evolved over these many years to encompass

changing times and responsibilities but the foundation remains the same and we would like to share our achievements and hope for the future with you.

To this end we would invite you on **2nd December AFTER SERVICE** to visit the display set up in the hall. **PLEASE JOIN US**. We wish to increase our membership and be refreshed with new ideas to help us continue to build on the vision set out so long ago. Thank you.

CENTRAL CHURCH FLOWER GUILD